[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business Models Annex: COVID-19 Risk assessment and actions

Context:
Due to COVID-19 we are not able to continue work as normal. The case analysis phase that relied on  interviews was already concluded, and we were entering the last 6 months of the Annex, focused on dissemination in the form of F2F workshops, conferences, training sessions. 
Issues: 
In particular we cannot hold the workshops in Sweden, Netherlands and Ireland as planned, and most likely cannot attend conferences where results of the Annex would be presented.
Mitigation Action Options:
We now had a call with all our exco members and or national experts to discuss Plan B for the Annex. The portfolio of proposed plan B outreach measure as summarised below has been accepted by all:
· 4 to 5 separate subject Webinars, which will all be recorded and available (where possible with the USERS Academy)
· Topics: 
· Product to service business (P2S) modelling and skills
· Institutional Entrepreneurship (IE) and skills
· Country cases individually/ and or in comparative perspective and viewed with the conceptual lenses of P2S and IE
· Ideas for institutional dialogue with system stakeholders (proposing the already developed workshop format)

· Update of the phase 1 ‘fit to serve’ tool based on phase 2 research and findings, turning it into a Fittoserve platform, where all the findings, webinars, reports etc can be found. Ready around September. 
· Production of technical report sections: methodological report, country cases, conceptual framework, ready around April/May 
· Publication of overall findings as conference papers for the New Business Model conference and the BEHAVE conference, and then hopefully in various journals that would set up a special issue based on the conference papers, and otherwise we would turn these into submissions to other journals (Beware it can take 2 years between submission and publication!)
· If possible we still aim for a F2F workshop in Sweden, Netherlands and Ireland later this year, before the end of the Annex (September 30th). However, plan B is that we hold an online workshop with a selected target group in Ireland, Australia and Sweden in September/October at the latest.  

The activities above would constitute the total of activities to be performed in the coming months till October and replaces the activities proposed in the Task status report submitted before Corona. 
Next steps:
Keep track of the COVID developments and by July decide on F2F workshops or online versions in September 2020. 
